Midsomer Norton Community Allotments Association


Midsomer Norton Social Club 
7:30 pm 3rd June 2015
	Present:
	

	John Martin                               Chair
	

	Carole - Anne Gay                     Secretary 
	

	Nick Hall                                     Treasurer
	

	Andy Broadhurst                       Site Manager
	

	Irene Martin                              Community Involvement
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


1. Welcome/Apologies
          JM welcomed everyone to the Meeting /Apologies received from AM AD BS  and FS
2. Previous Minutes
          AB kindly e-mailed copies of last meeting’s minutes to everyone. All in agreement
3. Treasurer’s Report
          NH informed the committee that the Association currently has £2235.75  in the bank
          cheques yet to be cashed - £10 – CAG stationary costs £30 – NH cost for Allotment banner £50 – JM              
          water trough cover costs
          All Plots are now let
          Discussion around the re-negotiation with the council over plot rental charges. Matter to be raised at 

          meeting between JM NH CS and RR in August/September 2015                                         
          NH would like to step down from Treasurer’s post and the Committee  in August/September 2015; NH               

         would like to remain In post until after the Annual Review Meeting with himself, JM RR and CS which                                                     
         usually takes place in  August/September. The possibility of AB becoming Treasurer and a new member 
         becoming Site Manager was mentioned

          4.     Site Officer’s Report
          AB reported that the site is looking the best it has for a long time.
          Letters to be sent to Plot 69 and Plot 35(JM drafted letter to be sent)

          Letter to be sent to Plot 49(JM to draft letter)

          Work on the border at the top of the site adjacent to Radstock road is on going. More bulbs to be 

          purchased(JM looked into obtaining a grant but it was felt that this possibility could be put to better use)
          5.     Waiting List

          CAG handed out a copy of the waiting list to the Committee and confirmed that we currently have two 
          people on the waiting list 
          6.Materials Purchasing Plot 3 Shed
          Discussion around the possibility of the Council laying the concrete base for the shed on Plot 3  when they 
          have any leftover from another job
         CAG read out all the plotholders’ responses to the e-mail sent asking them their opinions on the setting up 

         of a sales point and excess produce/swap area on site; The majority of which were very much in favour  
         7.    Road to lower car park/parking area improvement

         Work has now been completed on the road to lower car park and parking area and has been greatly 
         welcomed and appreciated by all. Many thanks

         8.  Covers for Water Troughs
          JM has now constructed covers for the Troughs to prevent fallen debris and Algae forming. Many thanks
9. Insurance

          Policy has been re-newed with the same company at the same premium as previous year. Numbers of  
          Persons insured to be increased at the time of next re-newal

          Discussion of bonfires as per the Association’s rules/Insurance policy – CAG to place a poster on both 

          Noticeboards, e-mail all plotholders and ask AM to place a notice on the website – (JM to draft a copy)

          It was also discussed that there should be an addition to next years Tenancy Agreement
10. Rats
Rats continue to be of concern on the site with one reported incident of seed potatoes and seeds being eaten and other sitings of rats on plots – JM to express concern to the council

          11. Community Involvement
          The Association has been allocated a stall at the MSN Fayre to be held on 11th July 2015
IM has kindly knitted some vegetables for display on the stall and is happy to make some bunting. Many thanks
NH has now had printed an Association Banner for display purposes on the stall and for any future 

events. Many thanks
 AM has produced a “handout” for the Association to be distributed on the day.
CAG to ensure that a sheet is available on the day for potential Plotholders to put their names down
CAG to email all plotholders to gauge interest/support to help on the day

12. AOB
AB happy to take on the role of Treasurer and will meet with JM RR NH and CS before the AGM in September
NH will obtain a form for change of signatory on Association cheques(at present it is MP, AD and NH) 

 CAG to amend the letterhead at the top of invoices sent to Plotholders each September/October to read AB
         Date of next meeting
29TH June 2015
